Dear Congressman/Senator,

             I ask that you support H.R. 1101/S. 521, the Lumbee Fairness Act.  As you know, our tribe has been seeking full federal recognition from the United States Government since the 1880s.

             While the tribal territory is in southeastern North Carolina, Lumbee Tribal members reside in all fifty states.  The issue of full federal recognition for the Lumbee Tribe is of utmost importance to ALL tribal members.  Especially those of us in          (STATE). 

             I urge you to do whatever you can to ensure that the bill becomes public law during the 118th Congress. 

 Sincerely,




Lumbee Tribal Member 

